It has been common knowledge in the community that Gulf Coast Archive & Museum of GLBT History, Inc. got its physical start in the front of Judy and Bruce Reeves’ home at 2507 Capitol Street.  Not one but two exhibits were put up at the Capitol Street location and many visitors passed through the doors.

As happens with the passage of time, things change. In this case, it was for the betterment of the small museum and it’s crew of volunteers. After being on Capitol Street for approximately a year the museum was fortunate enough to find it’s current home, 1609 W Main #4, in the museum district.  The archive, however, has remained on Capitol Street these past 4+ years.  In that time we have amassed a very large collection of written materials for preservation and research purposes.  We instigated a program of purchasing 3 wire metal shelves per month in order to maintain a mobile and safe collection of file boxes that were protecting these items.  To date, we have 19 of these shelves, each on casters and capable of holding 18 regular file boxes. The space of each shelf is 2x4 so basically 19 shelves take up the space of a 10x20 storage room. And although mobile, even larger amounts of space are needed in order to manipulate them for access.  Bruce and Judy have provided this space on a voluntary basis at no charge to GCAM.  

Again…..As happens with the passage of time, things change. In this case, we hope it’s for the betterment of the small museum and it’s crew of volunteers but that can happen only  if someone steps up to the gate.  Bruce and Judy find themselves in the position of having to put the warehouse home up for sale. This also means that the Archive and all the shelving it’s on must find a new home.  This could be in the form of a large storage [climate controlled] facility, someone with a large storage area they might donate to the cause, someone with a warehouse who is willing to let GCAM use it or a portion of it…there are any number of possibilities…but the important thing is, we need to find a new home for the GCAM Archive and we need to find it very quickly. To pay for this storage would cost GCAM about  $180 a month - with continued growth a 10x30 would run $270 (these costs are from Houston area public storage places on the net)

As GCAM is a 501c3 organization, this could work in favor of whoever might come forward and volunteer the space, as it would be an excellent tax write off. A simple fact is, GCAM is not in a position to pay for storage of this Archive and would, as a last resort put these shelves at the 1609 W Main #4 location in order to save them—however that in turn would close down access to the museum as there would be no room for exhibits, meetings, or viewing by the public…thereby making us a simple storage facility for our community’s history. 

ANYONE interested in finding out more or who might have a space available, please contact Judy at 713 227-5973 #1 between 9am and 9pm to discuss the possibilities. Please do not contact her with the name of someone you think might be helpful or interested—contact that person/org  and if they are interested then they can contact Judy. Thank you. 

